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To  : AOA User Units 
 
From  : Award Operating Authority 
 
Date  : 15 Sept 2020 
 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Application for AYP Programme Fund (DEADLINE: 6 Nov 2020) 
 
 

User Units of AOA are now invited to apply for AYP Programme Fund, which will be 

assessed in November 2020, for running AYP activities. 

  

 As usual, applications will receive priority attention if they are related directly with the 

main themes in the corresponding period.  User Units are encouraged to briefly state on the 

application form how the theme could be reached.  The main themes for the coming batches of 

AYP Programme Fund Application are set as below for your kind attention:- 

 

For applications to be submitted in November 2020 and in 2021 

- Promotion of Sports Activities  
- Celebration of AYP 60

th
 Anniversary 

 

Please note that the “Notes for Applicants” together with the “Additional Guidelines for 

applying AYP Programme Fund” are enclosed for your easy reference in making the 

application.  Please also note that for better allocation of resources, participants of programmes 

supported by AYP Programme Fund are NOT eligible to apply for Dr. Irene Tang AYP 

International Exchange Programme Fund, except those who are in need of financial 

assistance (for example, recipients of Comprehensive Social Security Assistance (CSSA) ).  

 

User Units interested to apply for the Fund are requested to complete the enclosed 

application form and return to the Award Operating Authority by 6 Nov 2020 so as to facilitate 

the preparation of OA’s recommendation.  Additional copies can be obtained from the Award 

Office or download from AOA website (http://www.ayp.org.hk/aoa/tc/forms.htm).  If there are 

applications that do not meet with the deadline, special considerations could be arranged as long 

as funding is available.  However, such applications must be submitted to the Award Operating 

Authority two months before the programme commence. 
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 In order to facilitate the application process, a Briefing Session has been scheduled for 

User Units with details as follows:   

 

 Date : 19 Oct 2020 (Monday) 

 Time : 7:00 – 8:00 PM 

Venue : Kowloon Award Centre 

   (301-309, 3/F., Lai Kwai House, Lai Kok Estate, Kowloon) 

 

If you would like to attend the Briefing Session, which is optional, please complete the 

enclosed form and return to AOA on or before 12 Oct 2020 for making arrangement. 

 

 If there are any enquiries, please contact our Officers – Award Service and Operations at 

21578610. 

 

 Thank you for your kind attention. 

 

 

 
(Peter YEUNG) 

AOA Representative 

 

 

 

 

Encl. 

 


